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Dear siblings in Christ, 

 

As we enter into April, we know that Spring is just around the corner! Sure, when I look out the window, there is still 

snow on the ground—but there are also patches of open ground, brown grass slowly being warmed by the  

ever-strengthening sun. And as the days grow longer, and the weather gets a little warmer, I got to thinking about my 

younger daughter, Edie.  

 

See, last time the weather was warm, she didn’t even really realize it. In her young memory, the world has always 

been a cold, white, windy place. I wonder what kind of joy she’ll experience when she gets to see a dandelion poke 

up from the grass for the first time? How will she laugh when her sister shows her what tulips are, and the way the 

green buds on the trees slowly fold out to become leaves? How will she experience new life? 

 

That’s the anticipation I hope we all feel from time to time when we come around again to Holy Week. This sacred 

set of days marking the most important days in the history of the universe are days that point us in one  

unquestionable, undeniable, unassailable direction—new life.  

 

Maundy Thursday shows us what serving others looks like; a glimpse into the world of the kingdom. Good Friday 

shows us life that gives itself readily and willingly for the sake of others. And Easter shows us the unconquerable 

power of God’s own life, bursting the bonds of the tomb!  

 

New life, filling the world with hope and wonder! New life, freeing us from the weight of the terrors of sin and death! 

New life, giving us a new direction into the kingdom of God that makes us whole! 

 

What does new life look like to you? Does it look like the joyful bursts of color and light of a fireworks display that 

announces to the world the Christ is risen? Does it look like the quiet solemnity of reading the twenty-second Psalm 

or reciting the solemn reproaches, reminding you of the power of forgiveness and the depth of God’s love for you? 

Does it look like seeing the flowers bloom as God brings the whole world back to life after months of cold and quiet 

whiteness? Does it look like thunderstorms washing away the last of the sand and salt from the road, heralding the 

warm weather to come? What new life brings you joy? What new life do you want to share with others? 

 

I hope you experience the joy and wonder of returning new life this Holy Week, and that the love, passion, death, and 

resurrection of Jesus gives you a moment for wonder at what this new life we’ve been given looks like. And as the 

days continue to warm and lengthen, I hope you’ll continue to see God at work, all around you, making all things 

new and filled with life! 

 

In Christ, 

Pastor Lucas God calls us to the waters of baptism, and as we enter the months ahead, keep in mind the  

following dates that are open for baptisms.    
 

April 8th (Easter Vigil), May 14th, June 18th,  

July 16th, August 13th. 
 

Contact the Office if any of these dates would work for your family.   

admin.os@hbci.com, 715-273-4570 



Easter Message from Bishop Laurie Skow-Anderson  
April 2023 

Matthew 28 After the Sabbath, as the first day of the week was dawning, Mary Magdalene and the other Mary went 

to see the tomb. And suddenly there was a great earthquake, for an angel of the Lord, descending from heaven, 

came and rolled back the stone and sat on it… the angel said to the women, “Do not be afraid, for I know that you 

are looking for Jesus who was crucified.  He is not here, for he has been raised, as he said… go quickly and tell his 

disciples.” 

 

Dear Northwest Synod of Wisconsin, 

Join me and that great cloud of witnesses this Easter in the acclamation:  

Christ is Risen, 

He is Risen indeed, Alleluia! 

 

The gospel reading for this Easter is from the book of Matthew.  

Matthew is the only gospel writer that records an earthquake on Easter 

morning. The women arrive at the tomb and are greeted by an earth-

quake, an angel rolling back the stone, and the news that their Lord and 

Savior wasn’t there, JESUS HAD BEEN RAISED FROM THE DEAD. What? The women were filled with shock 

and fear. The aftershocks of this earthquake are still felt. The news that death doesn’t win and is defeated by the 

power of God in Christ Jesus continues to shock and amaze us.   

What if we imagined Easter not as a lovely spring ritual filled with pastel-colored eggs and candy but as the violent 

earthquake that it is? Few living in the Midwest have experienced an earthquake. A pastor born in California  

remembers her mother putting rubber bands on the kitchen cupboard handles so the china dishes wouldn’t fall out 

when there was an earthquake.  When has a death of a loved one shaken the foundation of your world? When have 

you realized how fragile life can be? Christ's resurrection from the dead, his victory over sin, death, and the devil 

shakes up everything. It is the good news that can even shake us loose from our grief.  

What if we experienced Easter as a violent earthquake more like a fresh egg dropped to the floor than one           

hard-boiled and beautifully decorated? What if the Easter Earthquake shakes us awake, shakes everything out of the   

cupboards and closets so we are forced to do spring cleaning and decide what to put back and what to throw out? 

What if we get rid of stuff that doesn't work and give more space to what's important? What is really important? 

What is God’s will for you?  What are our Easter priorities?   

What if this year the Easter Earthquake cracks open and rolls away the stone from our hearts, shakes loose old ideas, 

breaks down rock-hard prejudices, and opens us up to new ways to love our neighbor and to share this amazing 

good news that Jesus lives?  What new life might rise up from the rubble? What new relationships might develop? 

Like a chick struggles to break free of the egg’s shell, new beginnings are rarely easy, but they are worth it.  

The good news is that Christ’s resurrection from the dead and his victory over death is good news even to those who 

have experienced a literal shifting of tectonic plates beneath the earth. On February 6, 2023, a 7.8 magnitude  

earthquake hit Turkey and Syria leaving over 50,000 people dead and hundreds of thousands more wounded,  

displaced, or homeless. More than 10,000 aftershocks have been felt since February 6 leading to more deaths, fear, 

and trauma. The aftershocks will continue for a long time. 

This Easter, in response to the earthquake that opened the tomb and to the good news that Jesus has been raised 

from the dead, I encourage you to give a gift to the Lutheran Disaster Response to help the victims of the  

Earthquake in Turkey and Syria. Here is a link to help you do that. https://community.elca.org/middle-east-crisis?

_ga=2.89763675.1129066314.1679579365-256581953.1608055964 

Suddenly there was a great earthquake… 

In Christ, 

 
Bishop Laurie Skow-Anderson 
 

https://community.elca.org/middle-east-crisis?_ga=2.89763675.1129066314.1679579365-256581953.1608055964
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Our Savior’s Council Meeting Minutes 
March 7, 2023 

 

Call Meeting to Order: President Tim Wiff at 7:02 PM. 

 

Attending:   Debbi Pittman, Jill Rosenberry, Pastor Lucas, Lanette Place, Donna Constant, Patricia Peterson,  

Ron Halverson, Mike Rehbein, Tim Wiff, John Traun, Audrey Severson 

Absent: Ann Young, Mark Jensen 

 

Opening Devotions: Pastor Lucas lead a discussion of God Sightings and Psalms 33. 

 

New Business: 

Approve Agenda: Debbi made a motion, seconded by Lanette to approve the March 7, 2023 agenda. M/C 

Money Counters & Tech Asst: March-Tim & Patricia   April- Tim & Donna 

Committee Liaisons: The following council members will be liaisons for each committee: Education-Patricia  

Peterson, Endowment-Ann Young, Evangelism-Ron Halverson, Luther Point Bible Camp-Audrey Severson,  

Nominating-Donna Constant, Property and Management-Tim Wiff, Stewardship-Lanette Place, Worship-Debbi 

Pittman, Youth-Mike Rehbein, Executive/Personnel-Tim W, Ann Y, Jill R 

Church Directory Update: Donna made a motion, seconded by Pastor, to have Universal Church Directories come 

this fall to photograph for our church directory. M/C The representative will meet with Patricia on March 14.  

We will continue our discussion about updating the church member contact list at the April council meeting. 

Cry Room Discussion: Pastor Lucas discussed expanding the cry room in order to accommodate more children and 

families. We would have large windows in order to watch the service. The Property committee will discuss at their 

next meeting. 

Insurance: Our insurance agreement is due at the end of the year. Another company has looked over and taken  

measurements of the church. We will discuss their quote at April’s council meeting. 

 

Old Business: 

Ellsworth Chamber Info- Four council members attended the Chamber Awards Dinner. We are eager to participate in 

the opportunities to get involved in the community in connection with the chamber. There will be a discussion group 

on March 28, at the Middle school IMC. 

Excess money market fund investments: Donna made a motion, seconded by Lanette, to purchase a twelve month 

and an eighteen-month CD for $50,000 each. M/C They will be purchased from Edward Jones, in River Falls.  

Ministry Planning Event: The council and committee members are invited to discuss projects for this year. It will be 

on Thursday, March 23, from 6-8 pm. There will be a potluck dinner followed by the meeting.   

 

Secretary’s Report- 

Lanette made a motion, seconded by Ron, to approve the February 7, 2023 council meeting minutes as presented by 

Jill.  M/C 

 

 

 

Continued on next page…. 



Our Savior’s Council Meeting Minutes 
Treasurer’s Report-  

Designated Account $202,330.15 

General Account $2,523.22 

Money Market $133,038.91 

Total: $337,892.28 

Note: Approximately $60,000 of the Designated Account is from fundraising for the ballfield. 
 
$3,000 is due next month for insurance. $100 for a Sam’s Club membership with free shipping will be renewed.  

Lanette made a motion, seconded by Patricia, to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented by Debbi. M/C 
 
Pastor’s report-  Pastor Lucas highlighted the Confirmation Classes are going well with the students excited about 

discussions.  Complete report on file. John made a motion, seconded by Lanette, to accept the Pastor’s report as 

presented by Pastor Lucas. M/C 
 
Youth Report-  

Patricia provided a printed report highlighting upcoming events. The full Youth Report is on file. John made a  

motion, seconded by Ron, to accept the report as presented by Patricia. M/C 
 
Committee Reports-  

Audit-2022 Report: The committee audited the savings and checking accounts, as well as WELCA and the  

Endowment funds. The committee checked for signatures with the new council. Other findings: Four checks had 

not cleared in 2019 and 2020. Debbi will void and reissue them. Endowment Funds: The statements are paperless. 

The Audit committee asks that a printed year end statement be added to records. A binder should be set up to  

include all the records. The Audit Committee also asks the council to look into a long range solution for having 

money to go toward the fuel and insurance bills ahead of time. The council will discuss the fuel bill options in the 

April council meeting.  
 
Nominating Committee: Donna made a motion, seconded by John, to appoint Lanette to fill the one-year term left 

by Gabe Fuerhelm and Audrey Severson to fill the two-year term left by Bridget Peterson. M/C 
 
Conflict Detection- Note to look at the description wording of the constitution at the annual meeting.  

Adjourn- Debbi made a motion, seconded by Lanette, to adjourn at 8:45 pm.  M/C  

Closing Prayer-The Lord’s Prayer                

Next Council Meeting: April 4, 2023. 

Respectfully submitted by Jill Rosenberry 

Fundraising Opportunity to raise money for fuel bill.  Every year we budget for fuel and with 

rising fuel costs we come up short.   To help this - we have signed up to work at the FFA Tractor 

Pull on June 10th.   If we supply 10 people to work they will pay the Church $ 1,000.00 and if we 

get more - they may pay more than that.    This would be selling tickets at the gate, working in 

our stand selling concessions, grilling outside of our stand, selling pop in the bleachers, working 

in the beer garden, picking up garbage.  You would arrive about 4 pm and be assigned a  

location.   The Rain Make up day is Sunday the 11th and that would start at noon.   It is a lot of 

fun and helps the FFA keep this amazing Fundraiser going, which raises the money for the  

scholarships the FFA hands out and helps our Church as well.   A few hours of your time would be an amazing gift 

to give and will help many people and our Church.   

Please reach out to Donna Constant if you have any questions. 715-307-0451. 

*Heads up - we are signed up to do the same thing at the Cheese Curd Festival and that one pays an hourly wage 

plus a percentage of the profit.   Watch for more info on that in the near future. 
 
Money raised from this event goes to support our FFA members by providing ag classroom resources, funding for 

FFA member leadership conferences, state, and national FFA conventions, Supervised Agriculture Experience 

grants, and post-secondary scholarships. In the 15-year history of our Showdown in Curd Town, we have donated 

almost $200,000 to support our agriculture students and other school and community groups. 



Men In Mission Meeting 

March 18, 2023   

 

After breakfast served by Brian Johnson and Bill Bowen, devotions were led by Pastor Lucas. 

 

The business meeting was called to order by Pres. Lemoine Baker.   

 

The secretary’s report was read and approved. 

 

Reporting for treasurer Tom Holdorf, Clair reported that we have $4462 in the firsthand fund, $2664 in the general 

fund, and $4477 in the Luther Point Bible Camp fund.  We made $840 at the oyster stew/soup event, $400 going to 

the Luther Point Bible Camp fund and $440 to the general fund.  $190 from the Feb. coffee hour was deposited in the 

general fund and $100 from the Endowment Fund (a year ago) deposited in the LPBC fund.  CLair reported that we 

are paying Pierce-Pepin about $50 a month for electricity at the ball park during the off season, anywhere from $165 

to over $300 per month during the summer.  We pay over $1000 per year.  The treasurer’s report was approved. 

 

Old Business:  Donna reported that a ball park work date will be scheduled later.  $65,000 has been raised for the new 

concession stand addition and construction will start this spring. 

 

New Business:  Motion made by David Jordahl/Ron Halverson to raise church softball fee from $200 a team to $225 

to help offset the ball park electrical bill. 

 

Motion made by Donna/David J. to have Clair purchase 5 boxes of poison worms to help lower the mole population 

at the ball park. 

 

Clair mentioned that Barry Stockwell will probably be calling to use the cooler sometime within the next month.   

The council has agreed to rent it to him for $100.  We need to check out its condition beforehand.  We have had the 

cooler since 2012. 

 

Clair reported that on July 28th, there will not be a motocross at the fair grounds.  Instead, there will be a concert  

featuring Chris Kroeze.  Our stand will be open as usual, raising money for the youth.  Pop/water will be furnished by 

the MIM/fair fund as usual.  Donna and Patricia are working on a menu upgrade featuring pork chop on a stick. 

 

Motion made by Tim W./Clair to have our Annual pancake breakfast on Sunday, April 30th.  We will serve from 

right after church until 11:30.  Donna is handling publicity to other churches and Pierce-Pepin.  Clair will apply for a 

Thrivent Action Team to help pay expenses.  

The menu:  Pancakes with real maple syrup, sausages, scrambled eggs and ham, coffee, juice, and milk.  All proceeds 

will go to the Pierce County Food Shelf. 

(Pancake flour - Sturdiwheat RW, 20 lbs. sausage - Pierce co. meats, 14 doz. eggs, 2 pts.sour cream, 2 gal.milk,  

3 lbs. butter, milk for the pancake mix, 2 gal. juice, ham to be sliced up from Nilssen’s.) 

 

We will serve coffee tomorrow, March 19th. 

 

Saturday, May 20th, 8:00 am is the next MIM meeting.  Clair and Tim W. serving. 

 

MIM will serve coffee on Sunday, May 21st. 

 

Motion to adjourn.  10 members present. 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by secretary Clair Severson 



Journey House Mission:  
Responding to Jesus’ call, Journey House supports students with words and actions of affirmation, inclusivity, 

equality, and mutual respect. We offer friendship and support to all of God’s children. All are welcome here. 

 

Who are we? Journey House is located at 143 E. Cascade Ave in River Falls, right across the street from where the 

new SciTech building will be constructed starting next spring. We are one of Hope for Creation's on campus  

partners. Our email is journeyhousecampusministry@gmail.com and our phone number is 715.425.2391. Deacon 

David Behling serves as the Campus Ministry Director and Sam Lenz and Emma Esanbok are the Peer Leaders this 

program year. 
 
SPRING SEMESTER UPDATES 

Good Food/Good Conversation @ Journey House - Are you able and willing to prepare a meal for ~10-15 people 

on Monday, April 3, 10, 17, or 24? Journey House is inviting students to come to the house for a home-cooked meal 

and to talk about music or family or whatever is on our minds that week. The meal would need to be ready by 4:30 

p.m., with cleanup beginning at 6 p.m. If you are able and willing to help out or need more information, please  

contact Deacon David at 715.642.0109 or email him at journeyhousecampusministry@gmail.com. 
 
Immersion Trip to Pine Ridge - During Spring Break 2023, March 12-18, students from UWRF and other young 

adults from River Falls and New York City participated in an Immersion Experience at the Reconciliation Center in 

Pine Ridge, South Dakota. Contact Deacon David, Sam, or Emma at Journey House if you want to learn more about 

the trip and the ministries at the Reconciliation Center. 
 
UWRF Sustainability Cinema Series - As part of the Sustainability Community on campus, Journey House  

participates in this annual film series that focuses on different aspects of sustainability. The last film for this  

academic year is Baked Alaska [accessible virtually April 4-6, 2023]. The film looks at the battle over the Arctic 

National Wildlife Refuge in the context of Alaska's accelerated warming. It is especially relevant right now as there 

are plans to claim more of that region in Alaska for fossil fuel extraction. Film Screening & Discussion at 6 pm on 

April 6 in 222 North Hall. All are welcome and you can watch the films with the link and password included below. 

https://streaming.bullfrogcommunities.com/uwrf_sustainability_film_cinema_series 

Password: UWR1V3RF5. 
 
Earth Fest 2023: Celebrating Community & Environmental Wellness on Saturday, April 22 - Join Journey 

House, the Green Teams at our partner congregations, and the UWRF sustainability community at this FREE  

community celebration of sustainability efforts in River Falls and the surrounding area. This family-friendly event 

includes live music, fun family & wellness activities, food sampling, a sustainability and wellness fair, free  

giveaways, and more. ALL ARE WELCOME to come together to come together as a community and enjoy  

nature! More information can be found at hope4creationrf.org/about-3 or facebook.com/earthfestRF. 
 
Why is Journey House focusing on Sustainability and Wellness? As a community, even campus ministries need 

to be involved in walking with students while all of us learn how to manage our human, natural, and financial  

capital to meet the needs of the present while ensuring adequate availability for future generations. This leads us to 

work with students as they learn to take care of our people (wellness) and the one and only planet we have.  

Fostering a sustainable community is integral in achieving a successful future for all of us. 
 
ONGOING NEEDS 

Food Insecurity on Campus - The on campus food pantry at UWRF, called Freddy's Pantry, can use donations of 

perishable and non-perishable food items. The program focuses on ongoing food insecurity among students and 

maintains an easy access food shelf with non-perishable items in the basement of the Ag Building and a larger space 

on the Second Floor of Rodli with coolers and a larger selection of groceries. If you would like to help with  

donations, contact Deacon David at journeyhousecampusministry@gmail.com or Dr. Kathleen Hunzer 

at kathleen.hunzer@uwrf.edu. 

 
 

mailto:journeyhousecampusministry@gmail.com
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Holy Week Schedule:  
Palm Sunday April 2nd  

9am Worship 

Maundy Thursday April 6th  

6pm Worship 

Good Friday April 7th  

7pm Worship @ English Lutheran 

Easter Vigil April 8th  

7pm Worship,  

followed with a great Fireworks Display. 

Easter Sunday April 9th  

10am Worship 

Thank You!  

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America: Thank you for your generous gift of $150.00 to the ministries of 

the ELCA.  With your gifts you are putting God’s love into action.  Your generosity allows this church to  

continue to spread the good news of Jesus Christ by equipping leaders, positioning communities to grow and 

sharing the love of a faithful and abiding God.  You are creating new beginnings.  Thank you for sharing the 

hope of new life and the fullness of Christ’s joy.  With gratitude, Rachel Wind. 

Fun Facts about your Church Committees: 

Did you know that there are 16 different committees 

with 56 committee members sharing their talents?   

Each year members rotate off their committees after 

serving a 3 year term or in some cases accept a 2nd 

term.   For the next few months we will share  

information on the various committees roles so that 

you may find a committee that you would like to 

serve on in the future. 

 

This month’s featured committees are: 
 

Property and Management Committee: 

They have the special responsibility for the care of 

the church property.  From working with custodial 

staff, performing building inspections, compliance 

and minor repairs.   
 

Nominating Committee: 

To find future committee members who are willing 

to share their talents. 

In Need of Prayer! 
Coby Clark, Wendy Lamphere,  

Darlene Ostendorf, Rick Foley, Elise Foley, 

John Paape, Wayne Peterson,  Joe Minder, 

Ann Leonard, Ian Peterson,  

          Eldon Schellfeffer, Mary Jo Bjork,  

Kristen Anderson. 

If you know of anyone that should be on our prayer list 



2023 Preferred Living & Ellsworth Health Services 

combined Schedule for Our Savior’s 

 

          Wednesday May 17th                    

  1:30pm Preferred Senior Living  

  2:30pm Ellsworth Health Services        

 

Wednesday August 23rd  

1:30pm Preferred Senior Living  

2:30pm Ellsworth Health Services        

 

Wednesday November 15th  

1:30pm Preferred Senior Living 

                 2:30pm Ellsworth Health Services    

  

OPPORTUNITIES TO SUPPORT & SERVE 

 

 

 

 

FOOD PANTRY NEEDS: The Pierce County Food Pantry continues to need certain items.   

For the month of APRIL we will be collecting; 

Bath soap, toothpaste and toothbrush, ramen noodles, instant potatoes.   

Please put the items in the grocery cart in the back of the church.                        

Thank you for showing your concern.   

Money donations accepted as well. Did you know that every dollar donated can purchase $7 worth of food?   

Online donations @hungerpreventioncouncil.net, call 715-273-2070 or to arrange a food drive sponsored by your 

family or organization.  Lets help end hunger in Pierce County.   

 

 

The Evangelism Committee will again be collecting 

new and used winter coats, snow pants, boots,  

mittens/gloves, hats, and scarves for Basics for Local 

Kids, beginning April 16th (the Sunday after Easter) 

through mid-May. We will have a box in the narthex at 

church for items, or there is a collection box by the 

BLK building on  Chestnut Street (the old Pierce 

County Herald building). All items must be clean, 

have    working zippers, and have no rips or tears. As 

this winter season comes to a close, watch your  

favorite stores for sales on new items as they are  

clearing out winter merchandise for spring and  

summer.   

Any questions? Ask Pauline Laughnan,  

Darlene Halverson, or Heather Johnson.                                                       

Thank you for supporting this great local charity! 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!   

APRIL 30TH is the Annual Men In Mission PANCAKE breakfast,  

serving from 10am-11:30am. 

Menu: Pancakes with real maple syrup,  scrambled eggs with ham, coffee, milk and juice. 

All proceeds raised go to THE PIERCE COUNTY FOOD PANTRY.   

Come, enjoy, and help them out with a generous donation. 

Our Savior’s WELCA is a distributer for Equal Exchange coffee, tea and chocolate. Equal Exchange 

works with small farmers and cooperatives in third world countries to change how trade is done in the 

world: directly with the growers in Central America and Africa and SE Asia.  We carry drip grind regular 

and decaf coffee, whole bean regular and decaf, green and herbal teas as well as chocolate chips.  Coffee 

we serve on Sunday morning is usually this product.  Check out our cupboard in the basement by the toy 

room for the display of your choices.     



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

Altar Guilds:  

Jodi Wiff & Kathy Young 

Money Counters/  

Tech Assistants: 

Tim Wiff 

Donna Constant 

     1 

10am  

Family  

Easter  

Egg Hunt 

2           Palm Sunday 

9am Worship/Livestream 

10am Palm Sunday Brunch 

Mission Trip Fundraiser 

Sunday School Sing in 

Church 

3 

 

4 

7pm  

Council 

Meeting 

 

5 

7-8pm Confirmation 

(9th graders only) 

 

6 

Maundy  

Thursday 

6pm 

7 

Good  

Friday 

7pm 

At English 

Lutheran 

8 

7pm 

Easter Vigil 

Fireworks 

Following 

Worship 

9        Easter Sunday 

10am Worship/Livestream 

11am Fellowship Hour 

No Sunday School Hour 

10 11 

 

12 

6-8pm Ice Cream Outing 

(9th graders only) 

13 

 

14 

 

15 

16 

9am Worship/Livestream 

10am Fellowship Hour 

10am Sunday School Hour 

17 

 

18 19 

6pm Confirmation  

Banquet 

20 21 

 

22 

 

23   Affirmation of Baptism 

9am Worship/Livestream 

10am Fellowship Hour 

No Sunday School Hour 

 

24 25 26 

8:30am Quilting 

27 28 29 

2023 Synod  

Assembly 

Jill &  

Donald III 

Rosenberry 

30  Pancake Breakfast 

9am Worship/Livestream 

10am Men in Mission  

Pancake Breakfast 

No Sunday School Hour 

31      

APRIL 

Thank you for your participation in our worship service. Each ministry participant is greatly appreciated.                  
If you cannot serve on the date assigned, please trade with someone or call Lori Coulson, Mary Halls, or Vicki 

Bowen if you have any questions.  Lori: 715--821-3731  Mary: 715-307-0842, Vicki: 612-756-5067.                    
Instructions for each ministry position are posted in the narthex.   

  Greeter's/Ushers Tech Assistant Acolyte Reader Bell Ringer 
Communion 

Server 

Assisting  

Minister 

April 2nd  Darrin & Lindsay Maddie Constant Nora Christopherson Clair Roger Bruce Tom 

9:00AM Christopherson Donna Constant  Severson  Laughnan Place Holdorf 

April 8th  Casey & Patricia  Isaac Yunker Breken Young Larry P. Roger Mary Rhoda  

7:00PM Peterson Family Tim Wiff Brody Flynn  Laughnan  Halls Foley 

April 9th  Mary H, Lori C Omar Coulson Matthew Lundstrom Steve Roger Audrey Tom 

10:00AM Brian J, Randy W. Donna Constant Luke Lundstrom Straub Laughnan Severson Holdorf 

April 16th  Bruce Place Parker Peterson Pearl Shelley Kay Roger  Pauline Ann 

9:00am Todd & Connie Girdeen Tim Wiff Carly Girdeen Berg Laughnan Laughnan Young 

April 23rd Mike & Katie Allyn Grayson Jensen Marti Allyn Rhoda  Roger  Rhoda Lanette 

9:00am Dave & Christi Edin Donna Constant Sophia Edin Foley Laughnan Foley Place 

April 30th  Don & Jill George Rohl Ada Erlandson Peggy  Roger  Ed Donald 

9:00am Rosenberry Tim Wiff Karli Foley-Nelson Hoyer Laughnan Rohl Rosenberry III 
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admin.os@hbci.com 

www.oursaviorschurch.info 

 April 2023 Newsletter 


